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564 // Ambassadors & St Martins Theatre – Listed Building Consent  PP-12515415  

 

Dear Conservation Team, 
 
We have the pleasure of submitting Listed Building Application (planning portal ref PP-125154150) on 
behalf of the Ambassadors Theatre and St Martins Theatre for the fixing of some wall anchors to the 
external elevations of the buildings in order to hang decorative festoon lighting over the pedestrianised 
Tower Court which separates The Ambassadors Theatre and St Martins theatre.  

The proposal has come about as a result of ongoing discussions between both theatres with a wish to 
make Tower Court a more welcoming and customer friendly area. The lane is often used for customers 
waiting to enter the respective buildings and is not very well illuminated at present. This has led to the 
idea that some festoon lighting would be an effective method of achieving this, it is both practical and 
very much of the theatrical world stylistically. 

Following and initial conversation with Camden Planning where they saw no reason why festoon lighting 
in this area would not be permitted. It was subsequently confirmed (by duty planner Miles Peterson on 
6.9.2023) that a listed building application would be required and that a decision would be made on the 
basis of the proposals submitted therin. 

The application if for a minimal intervention in the existing buildings and we are of the opinion that will 
cause little to no harm the character of the historic elvations. We trust that the submitted documents will 
provide sufficient information to provide a favourable determination to the application within a timely 
manner as the aim is to install the lights in time for the festive season. 

If you require further information, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

 

Nicholas Pawlik 
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